2018-0311

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL
NOTICE OF HEARING
Proposed Ordinance 2018-0311

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that a public hearing will be held before the
Metropolitan King County Council, Room 1001, King County Courthouse, Seattle,
Washington, on the 10" day of September, 2018, at 1:30 p.m., to consider adoption of
Proposed Ordinance 2018-0311.

Proposed Ordinance 2018-0311:

e Sets the 2019-2020 Solid Waste Division disposal fees.

e The basic fee is set at $140.82 per ton. This fee is charged to per-ton-rate
vehicles disposing of municipal solid waste at King County solid waste transfer
stations and drop boxes.

» The transfer station entry fee for fixed-rate vehicles is set at $22.53 per entry

* The regional direct fee is set at $120.00 per ton. This fee is charged to
commercial collection companies that haul solid waste to the Cedar Hill landfill
from their own transfer stations and processing facilities, bypassing County
transfer stations.

» Fees for charitable organizations, special wastes, special wastes requiring extra
handling, and use of facilities without scales are also adjusted.

» Defines the vehicle classes of “fixed-rate vehicles” and ‘per-ton-rate vehicles”

» Establishes a low-income discount program for qualified, low-income, non-account
customers. Qualified customers under the program must be at or below two-hundred

percent of the federal poverty level as defined by the U.S. Health and Human
Services Department.

In addition to current version of the proposed legislation, Councilmembers may offer
amendments for the Council's consideration. As a result, persons interested in any of
the issues raised in the proposed legislation should make their views known at the public
hearing on September 10, 2018.

A copy of Proposed Ordinance 2018-0311 will be mailed upon request to the Clerk of the
Council, Room 1200, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104,
telephone 206-477-1020. It is also available on the Internet at

https:!/mkccteqisearch.kinqcountv.qov/LeqislationDetail.aspx’?lD=3546104&GUID=6FEO
AFBC-DCB5-4A8F-961 C-85FEEF705990&0ptions=ID|Text|&Search=2018-0311

This notice is given in accordance with the provisions of RCW 36.32.120 (7).



DATED at Seattle, Washington, this 29th day of August, 2018.

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL
KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON

MELANI PEDROZA
CLERK OF THE COUNCIL



